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April 26, 2005

The Honorable Dwight Pelz, Chair

King County Council Transportation Committee

516 Third Avenue, Room 1200

Seattle, Washington  98104-3272

Via e-mail

RE:  City of Sammamish Comments on Ordinance 2005-0200 - Support for Changes to Route 269
Dear Councilmember Pelz:

This letter is to express the City of Sammamish’s support for the proposed routing changes to Metro Transit Route 269.  These changes provide significant benefit to Sammamish residents as they greatly expand the available transit options by allowing access to regional transit connections at the Issaquah Highlands Park and Ride.

Sammamish is a city of commuters who rely heavily on the regional transportation system to take them to employment and shopping.  Both the City of Sammamish Comprehensive Plan and the King County Six-Year Transit Development Plan call for improved access to public transportation on the Sammamish Plateau.  We believe that current and future demands for transit services are strong, as demonstrated by the continued ridership growth on Metro Routes 216 and 269.

The City greatly desires expanding transit access for our citizens.  The proposed changes to Route 269 are an important step in enhancing transit opportunities that are not available with the current routing of Route 269.  In addition to benefiting residents currently serviced by Route 269, the changes would provide a direct connection to Redmond and Overlake from the Issaquah Highlands planned urban development.

We urge the Transportation Committee to support Ordinance 2005-0200 and the associated routing changes to Metro Route 269.  Should you have questions or need further information about our transit needs and concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Sincerely,

Ben Yazici
City Manager

C:
Larry Phillips, Chair, King County Council


Ava Frisinger, Mayor, City of Issaquah


Jim Arrowsmith, Transit Service Planner, King County Metro
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